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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th December 2010
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Dave Debnam

Vice President



Tony Green

Vice Chairman


Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Bill Barrett

Mens Captain


Elaine Harries

Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

This month has seen the arrival of some very wintery weather, with very poor conditions for running. Please be especially careful on the snow and ice, and don’t run if the conditions are bad. A couple of days without running won’t do you any harm, but a fall and an injury certainly will.

The weather has also led to the cancellation of the Luton Marathon, which has been a source of great disappointment and frustration to everyone involved. However, the attitude shown by the Striders in their support of the decision is a credit to all of you.

On a much more positive note, I would like to congratulate the four winners of the club’s Virgin London Marathon places for 2011. I wish Peter, Chris, Gill and Helen every success in the training and in the race itself, and I am really pleased that the places have gone to four people who will make the most of them.

Whilst we haven’t been able to hang on to our third place in the cross-country league, with two fixtures remaining we still have every chance of making it through to the National Plate Final as the defending champions.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from M Bacon and H Morris
3.
Previous Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were agreed and accepted. 
4. Matters Arising

Ladies 5K, John Catlin proposes to re-measure the course in Feb / March 2011.
2011 - Betty Willett 10K.  Spoke to P Brooks regarding using the Luton AC 10K to raise some funds for the charity event.  The Luton 10K event is used as a fund raiser for the Athletics section of Luton AC so was not keen on the idea.

Christmas meal – No formal Christmas buffet this year, the idea is to embellish the December social night.  It was said that Boxfit use half of the Brache bar, and it was suggested that perhaps Striders could organise something with Boxfit in 2011

5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

· England Athletics membership proposed revision, i.e. no membership cards, would have been sent an e-card has been cancelled due to comments from membership
· Jayne Blackman, of Huntingdon’s Association has sent a letter of thanks for the charity donation of £3865 received from Striders.   
· John Catlin e-mail, suggesting that the Ladies 5K course could be re-measured in March

· Help 4 Heroes approved entry form, ARO Sports happy to be involved

· LiRF Course – Redbourne Upper School – Sat 20th Nov.  Ivor Webb went and passed

· County Champs 2011 – Proposed races from John Catlin as given at Beds AAA AGM


· 5K

Doug Anderson

· 5M

John O’Callaghan

· 10K 

Whipsnade   (to be discussed and confirmed)

· 10M

Leighton Buzzard

· 20M

Oakley

· ½ Marathon
Bedford

· Marathon
Luton

· Minutes from Beds Athletic Network meeting attended

· Coaches discussion – Neil Deans wishes to address meeting end of Jan.  Striders coaches need to propose questions and discussion points
· Run Britain Road Show Tues 7th December. Hosted by Geoff Wightman, runbritain MD, To include an update of services offered to road race organisers by runbritain and a review of the licensing process

· Minutes from Beds AAA meeting 12th Nov

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash forecast shown, healthy balance

All monies for Striders XC now in – 
Income
£1407.00

Expense £692.42
Cheque (£108) given to BB – Southern Counties XC

Cheques from DD




£220 (22 x £10 dep) for National XC Youth Hostel




£18
Club Kit
7. December 10 Running Report, (November events) – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 7th    Paul Keech and John Ryan ran the Stevenage half marathon where John ran a PB and Paul ran a Vet 50 PB.

Stewart Read, Lynn Doyle and Peter Breslin ran the Rutland Water Marathon with Stewart and Lynn recording PB times.

Tim Davies ran the Marlow half marathon.

Saturday 13th    Tim Davies ran the Greenwich Park 10k.

Sunday 14th    Approximately 10 Striders ran the Karen Trust 5k in Wardown Park with 8 recording PB times. Well done to them.

Helen Veira ran the Barnsley 10k.

Sunday 14th was also the date for our second cross country league race at Dunstable. It was not our best performance as we were missing some of our key runners but we finished in 8th place which brought us back down to earth after being 3rd last time. But we would like to say well done to all those people who did compete on a very tough course. Thank you for turning out for your club. We would like to see more people who cannot compete for whatever reason offering their services with our administration side on the day please. It was unfortunate that Helen Morris who had a nasty injury ended up walking to the start/finish area to help with the admin side as we were short of helpers and this has not speeded up her recovery. We thank her for her services but hope that this will not be necessary in our next league fixture.

Saturday 20th Six Striders ran the Dirt half marathon which was an off road event.

Sunday 21st    Four Striders ran the Herberts Hole 10k event with Sarah Callery recording a PB time.  Andy and Judy Reid travelled to Southwold to compete in the Southwold 10k.

Saturday 27th   John Chapman ran the Wolverton 5 mile.

Sunday 28th   Margaret Chew ran the Boscombe 10k, and was also 1st lady V55

Sunday 28th    An important date in the diary as it was our third league cross country event at Wootton. We were delighted to record a much better result as we finished in fifth place and even more pleasing to see Striders helping out with the admin side. Thank you to all concerned. We had a good strong squad of runners competing on a very cold and frosty morning – a totally different course from Dunstable!  We would like to thank all the runners for turning out and to those people who stood in the cold and helped with our administration side. 


Before we finish we would like to make a plea for as many people as possible to make a big effort to run in the Letchworth cross country event on Sunday 19th December. We appreciate that it is very close to Christmas and there is a lot to do but we really do need you. (It could be a good excuse to get out of the Christmas shopping!)  The more runners we get out there the better our chances are of making the top four and qualifying for the National Finals once again. We do have some catching up to do after our result in Dunstable so we urge you to please make the effort if you possibly can.


Finally good luck to Helen Veira, Peter Breslin and Chris and Gill McLaren who all won London Marathon places through our club draw. The hard work starts here, but it WILL be worth it!

8. Strider of the Month.

Sarah Callery is awarded the Strider of the Month for October.  Sarah has shown considerable improvement over the past few months and also got a PB at the Herbert’s Hole 10K, which is no mean feat.
9. 2010 Awards
Awards evening is to be 12th Feb 2011, C McL to confirm bar is booked

TG hasn’t had any response to the invitation from Billy Schwer.  John Brewer was suggested as an alternative.  John is a local man who writes a column in Running and Fitness magazine.  TG to contact him

Dave Thompson has offered to provide background music and PA system.  He has agreed that his fee is to be donated to this year’s club charity, (H4H)

king us for a good event, good course, good facilities and plenty of parking, (but not quite enough)

Planned to have joint Coach, Committee meeting to discuss awards.  BB has devised a suggestion list for discussion.
10.A.O.B.





DD – Club Kit – Sweatshirt

Samples shown, accepted by all present.  DD to place order.


DD – LRSC Christmas Closure

Sports centre closed from 23rd – 28th Dec and 1st – 4th Jan.  Next Striders club night will be 6th Jan 2011.

Web-site – Package upgraded, now has 1000 e-mail addresses available.  Suggestion is to use these for committee posts, also create an address for members to mail race results to if they can’t get to club to fill in race sheets. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 10th January 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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